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As a 501 (c) (3) the South Country 
Education Foundation strives 
to live by its stated mission and 
guidelines provided by the New 
York State Attorney General’s 
office. This winter, the board of 
directors organized a Professional 
Training Summit with trainer 
Jeff Stern of Eagle Solutions to 
make sure we are engaged in Best 
Practices for an organization such 

as ours. We are happy to report that we operate in a 
financially sound manner and hew to the tenets of our 
mission.

The results of the summit were good and generated a 
new enthusiasm on the board to codify our operation for 
future SCEF leaders. The first task was to outline and 
detail the duties and execution of our major fund raising 
event, the summer auction and cocktail. The result is a 
document that outlines the responsibilities for individual 
committees down to the details of who is in charge of 
purchasing napkins and nuts for the beverage bar!

The magic is in the details as SCEF plans on being 
around for a long time and new leaders will be taking 
charge. We are also preparing similar guidelines for our 
other committees such as the Grant Committee, Students 
4 Art and the Becker/Gambles Music Fund.

It has been a busy winter!

We are looking forward to seeing you all at our July 12 
fund raiser at the glorious lawn of Chantal and Richard 
Berman, our generous host for more than two decades.

Thank you for your past support of our cause and know 
that your donations are greatly appreciated and carefully 
spent, all in the support of public education and making 
an ‘ordinary day and extraordinary day in South 
Country schools.

Sincerely,
Robin Young Roe
President

Spring 2025

SATURDAY, JULY 12, 2025  •  5 – 7 PM
40 Academy Lane, Bellport 

Tickets available at SCEFonline.org

PLEASE JOIN US AT OUR ANNUAL COCKTAIL PARTY AND AUCTIONPLEASE JOIN US AT OUR ANNUAL COCKTAIL PARTY AND AUCTION



1. THE ADVENTURES OF PETER RABBIT
Jaqueline Ward • $1,614 
Verne W Critz Elementary School 
72 kindergarten students from Verne Critz 
Elementary School will attend a field trip to 
see The Adventures of Peter Rabbit at Theater 
Three in Port Jefferson in Spring of 2025. The 
performance will enhance students’ knowledge 
of performing arts and literature. 

2. OCEANOGRAPHY; 
EXPLORE THE WATERS AROUND US 
Jennifer Klouse, Kaitlin Fitzgerald
and Ashley Sagistano • $2,222
Verne W. Critz Elementary School 
Oceanography: Explore the Waters Around Us  
grant will give the 3rd grade students the 
opportunity to work with a marine biologist to 
discover the ocean habitats that surround Long 
Island. The charter boat will take the students 
to the Fire Island Inlet to participate in multiple 
activities that support the 3rd grade Science 
curriculum. Not only does this amazing field 
trip teach the children about ocean habitats, 
but they will study the tides, examine plankton 
tows, discover bottom dredging and so much 
more! 

3. OCEANOGRAPHY;
EXPLORE THE WATERS AROUND US
Melissa Fels and Alissa Connell • $2,082
Verne W. Critz Elementary School 
Oceanography: Explore the Waters Around Us  
grant will give the 3rd grade students the 
opportunity to work with a marine biologist to 
discover the ocean habitats that surround Long 
Island. The charter boat will take the students 
to the Fire Island Inlet to participate in multiple 
activities that support the 3rd grade Science 
curriculum. Not only does this amazing field 
trip teach the children about ocean habitats, but 
they will study the tides, examine plankton tows, 
discover bottom dredging and so much more! 

4. THE BEACH IS THEIR HOME
Heather Nolan, Caroly Kelly and Anthony Melfi  
$1,370
Verne W. Critz Elementary School 
1st grade students at Verne Critz will take a field trip to 
Watch Hill to study the living environment. Students 
will explore the beach to talk about how sea life survives. 
They will discuss the environment - including the 
barrier reef, sea shells, sea turtle nesting areas, and the 
water itself. Funding is for the cost of busing to the ferry. 

5. LONG ISLAND AQUATIC LIFE AND 
WONDERFUL WETLANDS 
Donna Cimino, Christine McMahon • $2,022
Verne W. Critz Elementary School 
Second graders will attend a field trip to the Long Island 
Aquarium where they will be engaged in interactive 
displays and programs, get a behind the scene tour, 
and attend an educational program called Wonderful  
Wetlands. Students will learn the importance of these 
ecosystems. They will discover how wetlands are 
nurseries to many species, nesting areas for birds, and 
a protection for our coastal areas against storm erosion. 
As they explore the interactive Salt Marsh, students will 
meet some of the animals who inhabit this most valuable 
ecosystem. 

6.  LONG ISLAND AQUATIC LIFE AND 
WONDERFUL WETLANDS 
Jill Derosa, Melissa Satterly and Michelle Dunn 
$2,664
Verne W. Critz Elementary School 
Second graders will attend a field trip to the Long Island 
Aquarium where they will be engaged in interactive 
displays and programs, get a behind the scene tour, 
and attend an educational program called Wonderful  
Wetlands. Students will learn the importance of these 
ecosystems. They will discover how wetlands are 
nurseries to many species, nesting areas for birds, and 
a protection for our coastal areas against storm erosion. 
As they explore the interactive Salt Marsh, students will 
meet some of the animals who inhabit this most valuable 
ecosystem. 

2025 WINTER GRANT CYCLE AWARDS
In addition to the over $72,000 awarded in our Fall Grant Cycle, 

we are awarding over $19,000 in the Winter Grant Cycle, a total of $91,000. 
Thank you for being such a wonderful, giving community!



7. ARMADILLOS AND THE WONDERFUL 
WORLD OF ANIMAL ADAPTATIONS 
Keri Paolillo • $2,450
Frank P. Long Intermediate School
In this action-packed assembly, award-winning author 
Elizabeth Shreeve will present the writing, research, and 
design process for The Oddball Book of Armadillos (Norton 
Young Readers, September 3, 2024). Ranger Eric Powers 
will share LIVE animals and artifacts, demonstrating the 
remarkable scope of animal adaptations to rainforest and 
other ecosystems. Two assemblies will include a multi-
media presentation, 75 signed books plus bonus copies 
for school libraries, classroom activities including the 
Adaptation Game, and a demonstration with animals 
from CEED nature center. 
 
8. SLOTHS AND THEIR RAINFOREST FRIENDS
Alicia Ulberg • $2,200
Frank P. Long Intermediate School 
In this action-packed assembly, award-winning author 
Elizabeth Shreeve will present the writing, research, 
and design process for her nonfiction book, The Upside-
Down Book of Sloths (Norton Young Readers, September 
10, 2023). Ranger Eric Powers will share LIVE animals 
and artifacts, demonstrating the amazing biodiversity of 
rainforest environments. The assemblies will include a 
multi-media presentation, 50 signed books plus bonus 
copies for school libraries, teacher guide emphasizing 
science/language arts connections, and a  demonstration 
with animals from CEED’s nature center.

9. MATH MAKERSPACE CLUB SUPPLIES
Lisa Salpietro, Lech Nhotsoubanh 
$1,005
Bellport Middle School 
The Math Makerspace Club is dedicated to 
demonstrating the practical applications of 
mathematics in everyday life through creative, 
hands-on projects. With the guidance of  
advisors Mrs. Salpietro and Mrs. Khnotsobanh, 
students engage in activities that merge 
mathematical concepts with craft-making. This 
year, the incorporation of the Cricut Maker 
has allowed students to explore measurement, 
precision, and spatial reasoning while creating 
personalized items such as mugs and ornaments. 
To continue fostering student engagement and 
learning, we are seeking funding to purchase 
additional supplies for future projects.

10. WOODWORKERS PROGRAM
Peter Cisek  
$1,100
Frank P. Long Intermediate School 
Eighty-nine 4th and 5th grade students at FPL 
will create bird feeders, bird houses, and flower 
pot  holders with the Woodworkers after school 
program during the 2024-25 school year. The 
woodworkers club provides the opportunity for 
students to be creative and innovative with their 
projects.

We want to thank Board members 

Pamela Lerner and Susan Sangiamo 
for their years of service to the SCEF and the children 

of our school district. They have both given of their time,
 expertise and treasure for nine years. 

They will be leaving the Board of Directors 
but will remain on the Community Advisory Council and have 

already volunteered their time for this year’s auction/party. 
Thank you, thank you for all that you have done 

and will continue to do.



THANK YOU TO OUR 2024 DONORS

Adesa Long Island
Adventureland Amusement Park
Lisa Anderson
Robert Apfel
Avino’s Italian Table
Baking Coach and Bellport High School 
   Life Skills Program 
Alain and Luisa Baume
Bayport Flower Houses
Jeff and Christine Bellante
Belle Shear - Barbara
Belle Shear - Susan Belcher
Bellport Apothecary
Bellport Arts & Framing Studio
Bellport Country Club
Bellport Fire Department
Bellport General
Bellport High School Art Department
Bellport High School c/o Bridget Roche
Bellport High School c/o Lisa Conk
Bellport High School English Department 
Bellport High School ENL Department
Bellport High School Math Department 
Bellport High School Store 
Bellport Inn
Bellport Jewelers & Rarities
Bellport Middle School, Mrs. Stacey Patanjo’s class
Bellport Middle School PTA
Bellport Spa
Bellport Wine & Spirits 
Elisabetta Bellu LLC
Dr. Richard and Chantal Berman
Better Brand
BHS c/o Bellport High School PTSA
BPM Property Design & Landscape
Brewport Coffee House
Brookhaven Elementary PTA
Brookhaven Elementary School teachers
Brookhaven PTA
Gary, Lynn, and Nicole Brown
Ellen and Andrew Budris
Cafe Castello
Kate and Steven Cannella
Patrice Casanova
Chachama Grille
Robert and Judith Chernaik
Michael Chiaramonte
Pete Cisek
Stephanie Clifford
Copper Beech
Sarah and Tom Corwin
Cruz Gowins Photography
Mary Jane and Brian Cullen
Sue Daconto
Deer Run Farms
Laney Derby
Oreste DiGiaccomo
John DiNaro

Sara Dora
Eastern Athletic Club at Blue Point
David Ebner
Suzette Emma-Uzzi
Bob and Donna Esp
Marty and Andrea Fassman
Samantha Fassman
Cheryl Felice and Lorraine Kuehn
Jo Ellen Finkel and Donald Bernstein
Frank P. Long teachers
Rowen Frazer
David Freiman
Barbara Gallagher
Get Up Stand Up NY-Meg Shannon
Karen Gilmore
James and Lauretta Haag
Hagerman Fire Department
Anne Hayes and David Smith
Pauline Dubick Hazard
Mandy Hoffman
Sue and Richard Hornik
Tim Hufner
I Am Healing Nature
Jefferson Tent Rental
Ted Kamoutsis and Mario Rodriguez
Roberta Karp
KMS Native Plants
Jane and Bill Knapp
Knapp-Swezey Foundation
Barbara Knowles
Jane Kober
Mike Kokell
Kreamer Street PTA
Kreamer Street teachers
Frank and Diane Lento
Little Miss Workbench
Kathy and George Loizides
Long Island Advance
Fiona and Jean-Damien Lury
Geof Marschall
Maureen Veitch Charitable Fund
Laraine Morano
Ralph and Karen Maust
Nicole May
Michael Mizrahi and Jeff Davies
Eugene Nifenecker and Maggie Braxton
Thomas O’Brien and Dan Fink 
Paddles Up Pickleball Family
Painter’s Restaurant
Pamela Lerner Home & Design
Brandon Payne
Vanessa Percoco
Peter’s On The Green
Porter’s On The Lane
Elliott Puckette
Monica Pullows Tetuan
Sarah Rauch
Erin Rawitch

George and Delis Remien
John Renninger and Victor Principe
Debbie and Barry Rockwell
Pete and Robin Roe
Karl Rohrmeier
Nathan Rohrmeier
Marisa Rupolo
Mike Rupolo
Mary Sanford
Sue Sangiamo
Gary Schneider and John Erdman
Kate Scordamaglia
Searles Graphics, Inc.
Meg Shannon
Shelby’s Kitchen
South Country Cleaners
SPC. Matthew Baylis Memorial Fund
Springhill Suites by Marriott Long Island Brookhaven
Eileen and Larry Sribnick
Cheryl Steinhauer
Darcy Stevens
Sheldon and Florence Stiefeld
Frances Stokes
Dava Stravinsky
Summer Salt Beach & Surf Boutique
Swezey Fuel Co., Inc.
Swiftway Beer and Soda
Dr. Claudia Taylor DC
Hans Tempel
Temperance Hall
The Adventure Park at Long Island
The Bellport Inn
The Gateway Playhouse (Laurie)
The Storefront
Sava and Roger Thomas
Jane Tierney
TOLA
Jim and Ceci Tripp
Carol Tvelia
Uncle Joe’s Famous Pizzeria
Verne W. Critz Elementary School staff
Verne W. Critz teachers
Village of Bellport
Duane and Myrle Wall
Myrle and Duane Wall 
Paul and Mindy Warner
Geoffrey Weber and Mathew Boals
Rob Wegener
Whalehouse Point Oyster Company
John Wiecks & Carl Hedin
Kat Wood
Lorraine Wood
Tom Wright
Kerry Young
Beth and Michael Zanazzi 
Diane and Gary Zanazzi

If you don’t see your name here, we apologize.  Please send info to robinyoungroe@aol.com



OAXACA Red Trunk Project
Students at the Brookhaven Elementary School were 
enlightened by the contents of a special trunk, a project 
funded with a $2,600 grant from the South Country 
Education Foundation.

Jessica Weinberg, a teacher who applied for the grant, 
described it as an “immersive field trip” where student 
learn about the people, traditions and culture of Mexico. 
The artifacts housed in the trunk are accompanied 
by interactive and digital learning tools that provide 
experiences for all learners.

An ethnography describes the artifacts and the trunk 
includes artifacts and videos in English and Spanish. 
Examples of folk arts such as arts and crafts, toys, 
games, dolls, musical instruments, herbs, spices and 
cooking tools, flag and clothing create a classroom 
world of another culture.

The SCEF grant paid for the delivery of three trunks which were shared by eight Third Grade 
classrooms.

The word “red” in the title stands for Respect Every Difference.  The trunks are available for the 
study of other countries around the world.



The foundation is a non-profit 
501(c)3 organization committed
to improving opportunities for all 
students in the South Country
School District.  Its mission is to 
promote educational initiatives
by providing supplemental 
financial support for projects 
and programs that fall outside 
of the District budget.

SOUTH COUNTRY 
EDUCATION FOUNDATION, INC.
P.O. BOX 512 
BELLPORT, NEW YORK 11713-1502
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SOUTH COUNTRY EDUCATION FOUNDATION

BOARD OF DIRECTORS

Robin Young Roe, President
Diane Zanazzi, Vice President
Andrea Fassman, Treasurer

Donna Esp, Secretary 
Samantha Fassman, Corresponding Secretary

Alison Buck  |  Michael Chiaramonte  |  Ellen Hoffman   
Sarah Rauch  |  Hans Tempel  |  Suzette Emma-Uzzi

Antonio Santana, Superintendent, ex officio member

COMMUNITY ADVISORY COUNCIL

Chantal Berman  |  Richard Berman, MD  |  Sue Daconto
Kathleen Dallin  |  Lilliam DiGiacomo  |  Bill Griffith

Daryl Jordan  |  Barbara D. Knowles  |  Elena Brodie-Kusa  |  Frank Lento
Pamela Lerner  |  Nancy Marr  |  Geoffrey Marshall  |  Nicole May   
Mary Mojallali  |  Michael Mullaney  |  Joann Neal  |  Greg Pilger  

John J. Roe, III  |   Karl Rohrmeier  |  Susan Sangiamo  |  Ken Searles  
Meaghan Shannon  |  Cheryl Steinhauer  |  Sheldon Stiefeld  |  Dava Stravinsky 

Ceci Tripp  |  Terry Tuthill   |  Thomas Williams  |  Kerry Young 

 

APPEAL NEWSLETTER

Samantha Fassman, Robin Young Roe & Diane Zanazzi, Editors

Searles Graphics, Production and Printer
Title and text design by Barbara D. Knowles

WE CANNOT REACH OUR GOALS 
WITHOUT YOUR HELP!

or pay by credit card

or donate at our website scefonline.org

$50          $100         $250        Other $

NAME_________________________________________

STREET________________________________________

CITY_ _____________  STATE________  ZIP__________

PHONE_________________ E-MAIL_________________

#_ ________________________  Exp_ _______________

Security Code_ ____________

Signature_______________________________________

 Visa                  Mastercard                 Amex                 

Make your tax-deductible checks payable to:
South Country Education Foundation, Inc. 

P.O. Box 512, Bellport, NY 11713-0512

HELP US INVEST IN THE FUTURE OF OUR CHILDREN


